
 
 
3 May 2024 

 

 

 

Dear Parent / Carer 

 

Re: Seasonal Adaptations to Bramhall Uniform Policy & Uniform Standards 

 

Given the likelihood of warmer weather between now and the end of the school year we will be making 

seasonal adaptations to the school uniform policy as stated in our uniform policy below: 

‘Whilst it is imperative that students adhere to the uniform policy consistently throughout the year, we 

are acutely aware of the need to make sensible and measured amendments to the uniform policy in 

light of periods of the year when higher temperatures are expected. As a school, we reserve the right 

to make amendments to the expected uniform for all students to ensure their comfort and continued 

focus in class.’ 

To this end, the following adaptations will be in place when the students return following the 

upcoming half-term break. 

• Students who choose to wear a skirt may choose to wear either tights or plain black knee 

socks. 

• Ankle socks with skirts or over the knee socks are not permitted.  

• Students will continue to be expected to wear their blazers when moving around the school 

building but will be able to remove them in class if they so wish. 

 

Until the half term break students will be expected to adhere to our uniform expectations as detailed 

in this letter. 

 

Uniform Expectations 

We will always endeavour to work with the students and parents / carers to rectify uniform issues 

before issuing a sanction, but this may be necessary for ongoing breaches of our uniform policy. 

Please see on the next page a reminder of our current uniform expectations. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Required uniform for all students: 
 

Item Notes 

Blazer 
 

Black with pre-embroidered School badge. Worn at all times in, around and to/from School. 

Shirt Plain white shirt. (Long or short sleeved shirt may be worn).  

School Tie 
 

 

Skirt 
 

Black plain pleated skirt and flared.  
All skirts should be a traditional school skirt purchased to allow for growth.  
Length 20 inches minimum.  
Rolling up of skirts is not permitted.  
Opaque black tights must be worn with skirts. (Please see information regarding seasonal 
adaptations) 

Trousers 
 

Must be Black 
Plain and tailored with a waist band.  

Socks Only black socks to be worn with trousers. 

Shoes 
 

Black, sturdy and low heeled.  
Please note that fabric shoes, trainers or boots are not permitted. 

School Bag The bag must be a rucksack and be able to fit A4 books and files inside. 
Handbags are not permitted 

 
 
Optional uniform for all students: 
 

Item Notes 

Jumper 
 

Plain black ‘V’ necked jumper or plain black sleeveless ‘V’ necked jumper. 

Coats Outdoor Coat: Worn in cold weather over school blazer. 
This garment should be regarded as the overcoat. 
Coats should be removed on entry to the building. 

 
 

I thank you for your continued support in these matters. 

 

Yours faithfully 

I Brown 

Mr I Brown 
Deputy Headteacher 
 

 
 


